
POLICE DEPARTMENT GREGORY P. ROTHAUS

City of San Carlos Chief of Police

June 9, 2006

Mr. Rob T. Guerette
School of Policy and Management
University Park, PCA 366B
Florida International University
11200 S.W. 8th Street

Miami, Florida 33199

Re: The 2006 Herman Goldstein Award for Excellence in Problem-Oriented Policing

Dear Mr. Guerette,
In comparison to other police departments located in the San Francisco Bay Area, San Carlos is
considered a small police department. Located between San Francisco and San Jose, San Carlos
has a population of 28,000, a large industrial area and a private pilot airport. The department
consists of 34 sworn police officers and 21 support staff who are dedicated to the principles of
problem-orientated policing and are constantly striving to improve upon its reputation of
excellence and professional law enforcement.

Staffing can be an issue for a small department. Common practice is to staff communication
centers of this size with only one dispatcher, and San Carlos is no different. This can present a
formidable challenge when calls for service escalate. The same observation can be made with our
investigations unit which is staffed by one sergeant and two full-time detectives.

When significant incidents occur in a small agency, its staff is mandated to respond by being
further committed to bringing those to justice even if it requires sacrificing personal time and
working longer hours. The attached application serves as an example of this type of dedication
and effort which I feel deserves consideration for your prestigious award. From October 2004
through March 2005 the communications center for the San Carlos Police Department received
over 4,000 911 calls from a non-activated cellular telephone. The subsequent investigation
required the coordinated effort of our detectives, staff from the FCC and Sprint Mobile to develop
innovative approaches to isolate and track the signal's origin. This process took several weeks
during all hours of the day and eventually resulted in the recovery of the telephone and the
identity of the person responsible.

I appreciate the review committee's consideration. Any future correspondence can be directed to
Commander Richard Cinfio. His telephone number is (650) 802-4246.

Sincerely,

fegory P. Rothaus
Chief of Police
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